## Antrim Board of Selectmen Minutes of the October 2, 1995 meeting

Those present were: Tom Davis, Paula Clemente, Peter Moore, Philip Dwight and Mr. Busby.

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. and the bids from the land, sealed bid auction were opened. The following bids were accepted:

| Parcel #1 | Mark Lyon              | \$ 300 |
|-----------|------------------------|--------|
| Parcel #2 | Richard Larochelle Jr. | 250    |
| Parcel #4 | Clark Craig Sr.        | 3,750  |
| Parcel #5 | Richard Pozzi          | 1,800  |
| Parcel #6 | Edward Bracebridge     | 1,026  |
| Parcel #7 | William M. Pierce      | 2,100  |
| Parcel #8 | Chris Ellinwood Jr.    | 950    |

Bids on parcel #3 were not accepted.

Mr. Busby, owner of the Antrim Millworks Building talked with the Selectmen about his plans for the building. Support for the project was expressed and it was suggested he talk to the Planning Board.

The minutes of the meeting of September 25 were approved.

The letter from the Girl Scouts Council relative to the posted Bond was reviewed. The Selectmen agreed again that the Bond should not be released.

The Selectmen reviewed the report on vacation days for all employees. After discussion it was agreed that Department Heads attend the next meeting (Oct. 16) to review the current policy.

Two short extensions for paying 1992 taxes were granted but it was emphasized that interest would continue to accrue during this period. It involved Map 2 lot 1389 and Map 8C lot 342.

The situation at the school crossing on West Street was discussed. Chief Brown will be asked to update the Selectmen at the October 16th meeting.

It was voted not to change the name of Elm Street. Phil was asked to review the numbering on Gregg Lake Road to see if Gregg Lake Drive could be incorporated into it.

There was a discussion concerning the clean up at the Goodell Company - this will be covered more fully at the meeting on October 16.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight